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    December 6, 2024 

We gather on Gunaikurnai Country. We pay our respects to their Elders; past, present and emerging.    
We also acknowledge the ongoing living culture and connection to Country of all First Peoples.    

Dental Van notes are 

due in by Friday 13th         

December 

Family BBQ notes are 

due back by Monday 9th 

December 

Dear Parent/Guardian, 

In preparation for our St Brendan's CPS Art Show we are setting up      

partitioned boards on Monday, 9 December at 3.30pm and taking them 

down on Sunday, 15 December at 3.30m. 

If you can assist with these tasks we would greatly appreciate it.  

Please call the school office to let us know if you can attend and bring 

along a cordless drill. Utes or trailers would also be helpful. 

Regards, 

Matthew Hamer 



Dear Families and Friends, 

Today we celebrated the End of Year Mass. During the Mass Father Hiep left us with two questions to ponder. 

When you consider all that has happened this year. What are you grateful for? And how will you show your         

gratitude? To support that notion, the students introduced Mass with the theme of being the best person you can be 

using the following information: 

 

The Hebrew word for PEACE that appears in the bible over 250 times was the word “shalom.”  
“Shalom” does not just mean peace, as in no wars, no fighting, no arguing with your brothers and sisters, no being 
mean to others. 
“Shalom” also means “wholeness and wellbeing.” 
So the PEACE that we talk about today is for ourselves, too. 
We need to take care of ourselves during Advent and be the best person we can possibly be in order to be      
PEACEFUL people. 
We need to be awake to who we are and how we treat ourselves as well as others. 
 
If you have the chance, please reiterate this message with your children at home over the holidays. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

In preparation for our St Brendan's CPS Art Show we are setting up partitioned boards on Monday, 9 December at 
3.30pm and taking them down on Sunday, 15 December at 3.30m. If you can assist with these tasks we would   
greatly appreciate it. Please call the school office to let us know if you can attend and bring along a cordless drill. 
Utes or trailers would also be helpful. 
Parent of year five students, please be aware we will host the School Captain elections in the Mary MacKillop Hall 
on Wednesday, 11 December. You are most welcome to attend if you have time. 
 
We are very much looking forward to the Golden Honour Card Assembly and Family Barbecue evening on Friday, 
13 December. Parents of year six students, please be aware that we will present the Leadership Certificates at the 
assembly. Year six parents should also limber up and wear sneakers to the barbecue to play against the students in 
our annual soccer match. Let’s hope the rain stays away. 
 
Kind Regards, 
Matthew Hamer 

Positive relationships for families: why they’re important - https://raisingchildren.net.au/ 
Strong and positive family relationships are enjoyable for their own sake – it just feels good to be part of a 
warm and loving family. 
 
But positive family relationships are important for many other reasons too. They: 

• help children feel secure and loved, which gives them confidence to explore their world, try new things and 
learn 

• make it easier for your family to solve problems, resolve conflict and respect differences of opinion 
give children the skills they need to understand and build healthy and strong relationships. 

 
Valuing each other is at the heart of good family relationships. Here are ways you might be able to do this: 

• Take an interest in each other’s lives. For example, make time to go to each other’s sporting events, drama 
performances, art shows and so on. 

• Include everyone when you’re talking about the day’s events. For example, ‘What was the highlight for 
you today, Izzy?’ 

• Share family stories and memories. These can help children appreciate things that aren’t obvious or that 
they’ve forgotten – for example, Mum’s sporting achievements when she was younger, or the way they helped 
care for their sibling as a baby. 
Acknowledge each other’s differences, talents and abilities, and use each other’s strengths. For example, if you 

praise and thank your teenage child for listening to a younger sibling reading, your child will begin to see them-

selves as helpful and caring 



 

  Dates for the Calendar 

Term 4 DECEMBER 2024  

Week 10 Tuesday 10th Year 3 and 4 Fishing Excursion 

 Wednesday 11th School Captain Speeches 

 Thursday 12th House Captain Speeches 

 Friday 13th  2.20pm GHC Assembly 
4.30 Family BBQ/soccer match 

Week 11 Monday 16th  Graduation Mass 
Orientation Day for new 2025 students 

 Tuesday 17th Last day for students - Happy holidays 

 Friday 20th Last day for staff 

Term 1 JANUARY 2025  

Week 1 Tuesday 28th Teachers commence 

 Wednesday 29th Foundation 2025— beginning of year assessment interviews 

 Thursday 30th Foundation 2025— beginning of year assessment interviews 

 Friday 31st Foundation to Year 6 Students commence 

Week 2 Wednesday 5th Foundation Pupil free Day 

Week 3 Mon 10th - Fri 21st Swimming lessons—Year 4/5/6 

 Wednesday 12th Foundation Pupil free Day 

Week 4 Wednesday 19th Foundation Pupil free Day 

Monday 9th Dec:  St. Brendan’s   Lakes Entrance  9.10 am 
   Whole School prayer Advent all welcome. 
Tuesday 10th Dec:  St. Brendan’s   Lakes Entrance  9.30 am 
Wed 11th Dec:  St. Colman’s   Orbost   12.00 Noon 
   Graduation Mass St. Joseph’s Primary School Student 
Friday 13th Dec:  St. Brendan’s   Lakes Entrance  9.30 am 
   Golden Honour Assembly Whole School Prayer 
    St. Brendan’s School Hall   2.30 pm 
Saturday 14th Dec:  St. Dymphna’s  Buchan   9.00 am 
   St. Joseph’s   Swan Reach   5.00 pm 
Sunday 15th Dec:  St. Brendan’s   Lakes Entrance  9.00 am 
   St. Colman’s   Orbost   11.00 am 

A friendly reminder that school fees are now due. Also, families who hold a Health 

Care Card and receive the concession discount, are required to have their fees paid 

in full at the end of the year to be considered for this  discount next year. State-

ments will be sent out this week. 

School fee statements have been sent out via email. If you haven't      received  one 

in your inbox please check your spam folder otherwise please contact the school.  



 









 

 

Thank you, your donations were over and 

above expectations.  Uniting Care were over 

whelmed by our generosity. Its shows our 

Christmas spirit is in true force.  

Over the last few weeks the whole of St Brendan’s Catholic Primary School has come 
together to donate goods for families in need. This fundraiser was run by the Social  
Justice Student Leaders. The leaders visited each class to explain the importance of the 
charity, and the benefits for the families. Each year level was appointed a family to     
donate goods to help improve their Christmas experience.  
 

Our families have contributed generously to the appeal. Items not only included         
non-perishable food, there were games and sports equipment too! We were grateful for 
the help of the teachers and parents when we evenly distributed the items and wrapped 
the gift baskets. All together we managed to fill fourteen baskets for the families in need, 
and this wouldn’t have been possible without the generosity of the St Brendan’s       
community. 
 

We have been a part of the East Gippsland Community Christmas Appeal for many 
years now. It is the true meaning of Christmas to bring joy and support to others. We 
thank our community for their support in this appeal. 
 

By Bailey Whelan and Charlie Allen 

Special thank you 

to the parents 

that came and 

helped organise 

the baskets! 



Together we achieve 

St Brendan’s Catholic Primary School 

2025 SCHOOL YEAR COMMENCEMENT 
 

Teachers begin on the Tuesday, 28th January 2025. 
 

School will commence on Friday, 31st January, 2025 for Foundation to Year 6 students 

at 9.00am.   

 

STARTING ARRANGEMENTS FOR FOUNDATION STUDENTS 

 

Foundation children will commence on Friday, 31st January, 2025. 

There will be no school for Foundation students on the following Wednesdays during        

February – 5th February, 12th February and 19th February. 

Foundation students are required to attend a beginning of year assessment interview on one 

of the following days:                                                                                 

   Wednesday 29th January or Thursday, 30th January 

Foundation children attend school on a full-time basis from Monday, 24th of February.  

 

2025 TERM DATES  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
SCHOOL HOURS 
 

Term 1 Tuesday, 28th January 

Tuesday, 28th January 

Friday, 31st January 

Friday, 4th April 

Staff commence  

Foundation to Year 6 students    

commence 

Term 2
  

Tuesday, 22nd April Friday, 4th July 

Term 3 Monday, 21st July Friday, 19th September 

Term 4 Monday, 6th October Tuesday 16th December 

8.58 am Line up music  

9.00 am  Classes commence 

10.35 am  Morning recess 

11.15 am Classes resume 

12.50 pm Lunch recess 

1.35 pm Classes resume 

3.15 pm Dismissal 

 



Together we achieve 

St Brendan’s Catholic Primary School 

 
2025 SCHOOL FEE STRUCTURE 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Payments for fees may be made either by cash, cheque, EFTPOS or direct debit. Please enquire 

at the  office if you wish to set up a direct debit. If you are experiencing difficulty paying fees feel 

free to contact the Principal to discuss alternative arrangements. We have EFTPOS available. 

 

Should you wish to deposit any payment through Internet Banking our Account Number is  

as follows:         

Name -   St Brendan’s School.                

BSB - 083879   

Account number - 695096861        

                 

Please make sure you give your child’s name as a reference for the payment. 

Fee Concessions – Health Concession Card holders are eligible to apply for fee concessions. 

Please notify the office if you are a current card holder. A letter will then be sent home notifying 

eligible families of the procedure. 

  

Last payment date for Tuition Levy, including Stationery is Wednesday, 5th February, 2025. 

Last payment date for Excursion & Capital Levy is Friday, 28th February, 2025. 

Fee Statements will be sent to families at end of March, June, August and October. 

Last payment for School Fees:  Friday, 28th November, 2025. 

 

School Fees - are charged to allow the school to function.   They are determined by the amount 

of shortfall in Government funding to Catholic schools.  Heating, electricity, water, telephone, 

cleaning, maintenance, insurances and council rates are very costly and so the collection of fees 

to meet these costs is extremely important. 

 1 CHILD 2 CHILD 3 CHILD 4CHILD  

 FAMILY FAMILY FAMILY FAMILY 

SCHOOL FEES $ 990.00 $ 1085.00 $ 1175.00  $ 1265.00 

TUITION LEVY 

INC.STATIONERY 

$ 204.00 $ 408.00 $ 612.00 $ 816.00 

EXCURSIONS $ 58.00 $ 116.00 $ 174.00  $ 232.00 

CAPITAL LEVY $ 30.00 $ 30.00 $ 30.00 $ 30.00 

TOTAL $1282.00 $1639.00 $1991.00 $2343.00 

 



Uniform Reminders 

 

JEWELLERY is restricted to the following - a wrist watch, no more than 

one small matching pair of studs or sleepers in the ear lobe - gold, silver or       

gemstone, a religious medallion on a chain to be worn under clothing.               

Fashion jewellery, make-up and nail polish are not permitted.   

 

HAIR is to be kept neat and tidy at all times.  Hair longer than collar length, 

must be tied back completely. This is to help restrict the spread of nits and 

lice and for student safety. Headband, hair ties, ribbons, scrunchies and 

clips must be blue, black or brown. 

It is not appropriate for children to come to school with dyed or                 

inappropriate hair styles as deemed by the Principal.   



St Brendan’s Op Shop has   
second hand school uniform  
available.  
St Brendan’s School uniform 
available $3.00 per item      
unless  otherwise marked.  
Open 10am-3pm  Tuesday,     
Wednesday & Thursday. 

Collecting Students from School Grounds – Child 
Safety As you would understand, child safety is the 
number one priority for schools. As circumstances 
evolve, we want to ensure we have the best possible 
practice in place. Please note the following 
requirements for collecting students at the end of the 
day. 

Collecting from the church gate – (New 
arrangements) 

Students in years Foundation, One and Two will 
remain with their class teacher at the end of the day 
just outside their classroom. The church gates will be 
open at 3.15pm, at which time parents are required 
to enter the school grounds to collect their children 
from the class teachers. This action is in place to 
avoid situations where students leave the school 
grounds and run into the church gate car park area 
without an adult being present. 

Collecting from the administration office 

Please enter the gates and collect your child from the 
junior classroom area or your child from years Three 
to Six may meet you just inside the gates. Students 
are not to leave the grounds and cross the car park 
area without an adult walking with them. 

If dropping students off in the morning, you must 
also walk them into school. Please do not use the 
disabled parking bay without permission to do so. 

Collecting from car line 

Typically, St Brendan’s staff are there to organize 
students into cars at the end of the day. If you wish to 
park and collect your child, please use the crosswalk 
and an adult must walk with their child/ren. Drop off 
at the beginning of the day should take place at the 
bus stop area. 

Thank you for your assistance in this matter. 



 



Uniform - Together with The Athlete's Foot, Bairnsdale, we have a new School Rewards Program that is a great fundraising 

opportunity for St Brendan’s.  $5 from every pair of shoes purchased is being donated back to your school. This applies to the 

whole family across our fantastic range of school, sports, work and casual. 

The holidays is a great time to check your child’s uniform and purchase new items.  A reminder that we will be going into 

Summer uniform on return to Term 4. Check dress length for girls and make alterations before returning. 



 





 


